From: LICENSING (Cheshire East)
Sent: 13 August 2020 10:23

To:

Subject: [OFFICIAL] FW: Eight farmers licence extension objection.

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

From:

Sent: 13-Aug-2020 10:21 **To:** LICENSING (Cheshire East)

Subject: Eight farmers licence extension objection.

Good morning,

We have just become aware of a request for a licence extension request from the Eight Farmers on Parker's road. I am very concerned that this has been done with no consultation with the residents that are directly affected by this.

As a resident of literal we have had years of trouble from this pub with antisocial behaviour, damage

As a resident of we have had years of trouble from this pub with antisocial behaviour, damage and noise constantly having been a problem and we and other residents have had to make complaint on many occasions in the past to the police. Once again find ourselves objecting about this pub and its request for a licence extension.

During normal operating hours the noise levels and language makes an impact on our quality of life and has on occasion caused us to return indoors on sunny warm days rather than have to listen to what sounds like a drunken football crowd. I have young children who do not need to be exposed to this language or violence.

These recent weeks we have been subjected to load shouting and arguments into the early hours, especially over the weekends, and Antisocial behaviour, including using the close as a toilet by those using it as a shortcut, all of which make sleeping difficult, foul language is common during these times and as there are young children resident in the close totally unacceptable.

The smell of what we can only assume is drug use is also very strong on occasion when the breeze is in our direction along with vehicle activity in the car park which can only be assumed to be drug dealing. All of which the police have been informed of and informed me that they are aware.

The slamming of car doors and cars racing off the pub car park in the Early hours of the morning, along with loud music as they do so is totally unacceptable also, not to mention the risk to other road users of the drunken drivers never policed.

This pub has proved over the years it can't or refuses to comply with the regulations, with breaches of the live music requirement to be inside with doors closed, no music in the beer garden, last drink time being implemented and the caviller approach to the fun fair in the past, the residents of the close knowing about it only when it appears and then having to suffer the noise, lights and consequences of the antisocial behaviour.

We would therefore request the application be rejected on the grounds of the noise and antisocial behaviour history of this pub and impact on the residents of the local area.

In our opinion this pub is worthy of constant review by both law and licensing authority's.